Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, July 21, 2015  - Standing meeting as scheduled third Tuesday 
8:00 a.m. @ Gibson Financial Services
Attendees: Mike, Jen, Paul, Rachel, Josh, Crystal, Jody
Topic 1:  District Governor would like Ellsworth Noontime to consider doing a focus group at the business convention he is hosting in October. 

Board discussion: Board discussed logistics of if our process can travel, or if we can provide this service with optimal outcomes remotely.  Committee agreed that the logistics of taking this process to the business convention our out of our reach and budget. 
Committee discussed that it is possible to invite them to come to us for mentoring about our processes, a focus group with noontime rotary, and following these activities we can send them home with a deliverable (recorded video of the focus group session or written report.)  
Action/Resolution:   Jenn will take the suggestion of the District Leadership coming to us for mentoring/a focus group, and then sending them back with a deliverable, to District Governor for consideration. 
Topic 2:  Foundation Giving-We are adding information about the foundation giving appeal to new invoices for incoming members.  We have had 2 contributions so far.  Suggestions on how to proceed with collection?

Discussion: Suggestions from the Board members included the following:
· We can “match” member donations from the proceeds of our E-waste and possibly Rubber Duckie event. 

· The foundation giving should be made clear to new members as a club expectation, but should not necessarily be included in annual dues as some people’s membership is paid by their business or organization. 

· Board should be clear with what goals are and make sure to communicate those to the group. This includes 100% giving to the foundation, but not necessarily a dollar amount. 

Action/Resolution: The Board agrees with using a match from the E Waste event to help encourage foundation giving this year. 
Foundation giving will continue to be incorporated as part of the conversation that people have when considering joining Rotary and part of the new member orientation.
Secretary’s Report: 
Discussion: Heidi thinks ClubRunner is working well and invites everyone to log in to explore it. 

Treasurer’s Report:
Discussion: Change of names on Checking Account.  Meet with Jody for final transition of books. Nothing further to report. 

Report from the Committee Chairs:
Focus Groups-Mark and Josh:

Board discussed how to promote interest in our Focus Groups. Suggestions included:

· Word of mouth to recruit nonprofits, and then getting a story in the Ellsworth American about a nonprofit (or other organization) that doesn’t mind making their process public. 

· Sending the Ellsworth American story to nonprofits afterwards to further promote the program. 

· Developing a presentation for other Rotary clubs that will let them know this service resource is available for them and their communities as well. 

· Market service to fundraising or marketing consultants.
· Do our own focus group on this program?  

· Use Facebook to promote this resource.
With regards to the current program:
· Seal Cove Auto Museum – Josh has connection there and thinks they may be interested. 
· Vetting and mentoring beforehand is also a really important part of the process. 

· Mike maintains that it remains an important resource for small businesses 
· Jody shared that Hospice is interested in a session as they are in the process of strategic planning

· Rachel Child and Family Opportunities is interested in a session 

· How can we easily market and describe our focus groups and business mentoring process? There is a difference between the business mentoring and the focus group and it is important to make that clear to prospective participants.  It is also important to have identified a “question” prior to the focus group. 
Action/Resolutions:

Jen will reach out to Steve in Bangor regarding our Business Mentoring/Focus Group to see if we can do a brief presentation for this. 
Jen will explore hosting a club meeting discussing our process, name, marketing of this service at an assembly.
Membership-Paul:
Paul has revised the membership packet and has streamlined it to give to new members. 

Paul is working to get a newly formed membership committee together. 

Discussion: 

Can we get these membership resources downloadable on our website?  Perhaps on ClubRunner? 
It is important to give new members a way to participate in the club, and this will improve retention. Examples of “jobs” that can be given to new members include: organizing a happy hour, a tour of their place of employment, taking attendance, collecting happy dollars etc. 
It is important to make sure people are informed more clearly about the expectations for their first year.  
Club Service:
E-Waste-Buddy Saunders:
Club members are asked to show up at 6:30 am and everything will end at 12.  

Discussion: It is important to make sure we have people who are comfortable asking for money in the front of the line. 

To make sure we ask people to confirm what we are taking. 

Action/Resolution: Josh will provide training for people on Thursday on best practices in greeting people and asking for donations. He will also remind people to double check which items should be removed and disposed of from their vehicles. 
Ducky Race-Chair needed:

Discussion: Jen queried if Tiffany would be interested in chairing the Duckie Race and she has agreed to do it, and has secured a $1000 corporate sponsorship for the event! 

The committee will be Josh, Elsie, and Tiffany, 
August 8th we can sell tickets at the Pancake Breakfasts.   And we’ll make sure to have volunteers who are able to assist with the breakfast. 
Current race prizes: 

Josh will donate 4 tickets to the Woodlawn Christmas Tea

Action/Resolution: 

Jen(?) will ask Phyllis for a donation from Maine Shellfish 

Jen(?) will ask Merrills for a box of blueberries 

Public Relations-Terry:

Would like to see more publicity.  More use of FB.  

Blue Hill Club-Jen: still working on membership prospects.  Thinking they will have more luck in the later part of summer.  Does anyone know of any Blue Hill area prospects?
Marilyn has asked to join our club

Next Board meeting will be August 18th, 8:00am @ Gibson Financial Solutions

Good of the Order (GOTO)

9:00am Adjourn
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